The road to Gleneagles and the G8 Summit – An introduction
When we worked together earlier this year and in my address to your Parliament I noted that 2005 may be a very important year in the history of Sierra Leone and Africa. It seems  that certain ‘forces’ may be coming together and that public opinion in the developed world may yet force politicians to address the serious issues that cause such misery for so many Africans.

In my lifetime I have seen segregation in the United States start to be dismantled by people marching and protesting against its hideous ways of separating human beings by the colour of their skin. Some years later, in a shipyard in northern Poland a relatively small number of workers started the process that would lead to fall of the Soviet Union. In more recent times some of the former satellite states of Moscow have changed their government by peaceful means. Mandela in South Africa used many of the tactics first applied by Ghandi in India some years before to end apartheid and all its obscenities. It could just be that Live 8 and other opportunities for people to express their opinions – especially the young – may promote a significant change in some important areas of policy.
Not every example of people joining together to tell those in power that ‘enough was enough’ have resulted in a peaceful transition and as someone living in the United Kingdom I know that the civil rights movement in Northern Ireland began by seeking social justice only to be high jacked by the IRA. 
But this is 2005 and may be Africa will move to the top of the agenda when the leaders of the richest nations in the world and Russia meet at Gleneagles, in Scotland on the 6th to the 8th of July this year.

Between now and then I will try to keep you fully informed on the various issues that will be discussed and the changes that arise as we move towards what may be a momentous occasion. As I said to your parliamentarians ‘history will judge us on what we do in these coming months and years’ – let’s hope our legacy will be one of which we can be proud.

If any of you would like further information on any of the issues I include in this section, or would like to discuss in more the implications of the materials I post please contact me on:

john_birchall@bsc.biblio.net
My very best wishes,
John Birchall
